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Chatham County Police Department Charges Mother with Murder in the Death of Her 

Infant 

  

Chatham County, GA (August 4, 2022) – The Chatham County Police Department has charged 

a mother with the murder of her infant.  

At approximately 10:40 p.m. on Thursday, August 3, 2023, the Chatham County Police 

Department responded to a residence in the 100 block of Quacco Road. There they found a 

deceased infant, and the baby’s mother was on-scene. After gathering evidence and information, 

officers charged 33-year-old Jennifer Cooper with Murder, Possession of a Controlled 

Substance, and Drug Related Objects. Cooper is being held in the Chatham County Detention 

Center. 

An autopsy will be conducted to determine the exact cause of death of the infant. 

The Chatham County Police Department does not anticipate releasing any further details in this 

case. 
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